

Clerk: Mrs P Reynolds-Nunn, 25 Park Close, Moggerhanger, Beds, MK44 3RY Tel: 01767 641281

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting Tuesday 2nd May 2017

6/17

Present:

Cllr J Hobbs, Cllr J Small, Cllr G Magee, Clerk P Reynolds-Nunn, 8 members of the public

Item 1. 02/05/17	Election of Chairperson: Following Cllr Hatton's resignation, the clerk asked for any nominations				
02/03/17	for a new chair.				
	Cllr Small was proposed by Cllr Hobbs, seconded by Cllr Magee, and she accepted the position and took the chair.				
	No other nominations were forthcoming.				
	It was agreed not to elect a vice chair at this stage.				
Item 2.	Co-option of new Councillor.				
02/05/17	Cllr Hobbs proposed Ian Baldwin and he was seconded by Cllr Small.				
	Ian accepted the post and was invited to join the parish council table.				
	He was welcomed and thanked. It was mentioned that we still need one or				
	two more candidates please.				
Item 3.	Apologies for absence:				
02/05/17	RFO Bushnell, apologies accepted.				
Item 4.	Declarations of interest:				
02/05/17	Cllr Hobbs declared an interest in planning and advised that he will not be				
	taking part in any planning discussions from now on, in view of possible future submissions.				
Item 5.	The Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4 th April 2017 were				
02/05/17	agreed and signed as a true record of that meeting.				
Item 6.	Scan Reporter:				
02/05/17	Cllr Small agreed to action the SCAN report this month				
Item 7.	Planning:				
02/05/17	There were no new applications to be discussed this evening.				

	However, Clerk had chased any developments for the new dwelling declined in Chequers Lane. There is no appeal in to date, but she will check regularly.					
	There were some plans presented for a small development at Sandpits and a proposal to develop land at Brook End near Wellies Nursery. The parish council advised that we were unable to discuss any proposals until an application is in. This was understood by the architect and the two gentleman in question.					
Item 8. 02/05/17	Consultations with other bodies: No meetings had been attended this month.					
Item 9. 02/05/17	Councillor's Reports: Residential Safety – the last bollards should be installed later this month, Clerk will chase if necessary although there may be a delay with delivery. Highways – nothing to report Landscape – no update this month					
Item 10. 02/05/17	FINANCE REPORT – 2 May 2017					
	RECEIPTS:					
	RECEIVED FROM	AMOUNT	CHQ/CAS	H DETAILS		
	Milton Keynes Council	£6,593.00	D Credit	First instalment of 2017-18 Precept		
	H W Mason and Sons	£350.00	Cheque	Interment Fee and Exclusive Right fee for Arthur Goodman		
	PAYMENTS:					
	PAYEE	AMOUNT	CHEQUE	DETAILS		
	O and M Rose*	£690.00	101916	Removal of storm damaged tree from Kilpin Green		
	Came and Company**	£620.23	101917	Insurance premium 2017-18		
	RTM Landscapes Ltd	£495.98	101918	Grass cutting including Peter's Path – April 17		
	Note: Payments include VAT where appropriate					
		2017/10 I manetar 1 car				
				awley Cricket Club		
Item 11.	Churchyard Matte	rs:				

02/05/17	The late Arthur E T Goodman – Interment fee and Exclusive Right of Burial fee received. Exclusive Right of Burial certificate number 190 for Garden of Rest Plot 2/21 was signed.				
Item 12.	Neighbourhood Plan update .				
02/05/17	Cllr Magee reported that there would be a limited cost for the meeting on 12 th May 2017 for signage and refreshments. This was agreed by all councillors as there is a budget put aside for this vital project, which is to raise awareness with residents and to ensure feedback is gathered to clarify what is important. Boards and posters will be put up and a bottle of champagne will be donated for a prize. It is hoped the meeting will be well attended.				
Item 13. 02/05/17	Councillor's Items: Cllr Magee reported that the cars parked on the village green had all been removed in the allotted time of one month.				
Item 14.	Questions from the public				
02/05/17	There were no questions from the public.				
	The meeting closed at 8.26pm.				
	All were thanked for their attendance and support.				
	The date and time of the next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday 6 th June 2017 at the normal time of 7.30pm in the Village Hall.				